
  
 

CITY OF MARATHON FIRE RESCUE 
                  8900 Overseas Highway, Marathon, Florida 33050 

                                    Phone: (305) 743-5266 Fax: (305) 289-9834 
 

                                   Memorandum 
 
Date:  1/01/2023 

To:  Honorable Mayor and City Council members   
 
From:  John A. Johnson, Fire Chief 
 
Through:  George Garrett, City Manager 
 
Subject:   December Month End Report 
 
 
ALARM RESPONSES     

 December 
Fire Incidents 5 
Hazardous Condition 3 
Public Service 15 
False Alarm Fire 22 
Good Intent Call 14 
EMS 81 
Inter-facility Transfers 61 
Total for Month: 201 
Total Calls for Calendar 2022: 2356 

 
FIRE PREVENTION              

 December 
Fire Inspections 32 
Fire Safety Plan Review 29 
Vacation Rental Inspections 104 
Occupational License 
Inspections 0 

Annual Life Safety Inspections 0 
Event Inspections 1 
Annual State Inspections 0 
DHR Follow-Up Inspections 0 

 
                                      



VACATION RENTALS              
 December 
Total Applications Processed 70 
Vacation Rental Inspections 104 
Total VR Fees Collected $63,275.00 
Agents Trained 11 

 

OPERATIONS: 

 
• Training:  

o Fire Officer Training: All Fire Officers maintained daily incident management, continuing 
education as well as this month’s “Training Module December 2022”  

o EMS Training: This month the Firefighters completed 48 hours of training. This training includes 
monthly medication exercises, updated protocols, and EMS equipment refresher. Area 
Familiarization was completed at Indigo Reef Resort. Additionally, three (3) personnel completed 
150.5 hours of Critical Care Training from a University of Florida grant funded program. They are 
now in the TOP 1% of the nation as UF CCP Graduates.  

o Fire Training: All firefighters continue to conduct daily shift drills; they also completed NFPA 
1410 hose drills. Additionally, Lt. Meneses set up an extrication demonstration for Leadership 
Monroe. 

o ARFF: This month four (4) members completed their annual 5-hour FAA compliance training 
burn at the Fire Academy of South. This training is funded by the FAA. This makes nine (9) 
members ARFF compliant.  

o Tactical Medic Program: This month two (2) firefighters participated in 8-hours of SWAT Call 
Out with MCSO. Additionally, Lt. Moreton set up a SWAT demonstration for Leadership Monroe at 
Joe London Training Facility.  

o Combined Training: Vector Solution software for all shifts, a total of 328 courses were taken 
which totaled 183.29 hours of training.  

o Instructors on Staff: We have a total of seven instructors with live fire training certifications 
and seven EMS instructors.  

 
BENEVOLENT FIREFIGHTER SERVICES 
 
This month the Benevolent Association  
As always, we continue to support recruitment of additional personnel coordinated through the 
Marathon Fire Rescue Benevolent Association.  
 
 
 
 
 



INFORMATION   
 
Happy New Year, as we move forward into the year 2023, we look forward to continuing to provide 
the highest level of care in Fire and EMS services. 
 
There will be many challenges in the upcoming year as the city is growing in leaps and bounds.  
Several large developments starting and finishing this year will also bring challenges to our city and 
emergency services. The department is committed to ensuring we are ready to serve the city with 
the highest possible commitment to the city. 
 
The Department’s High School program has yielded success with the hiring of two of its participants 
and hopes to continue providing the city with training highly educated students and future 
motivated employees to serve the city. 
 
We will also be preparing for the upcoming storm season to ensure all measures are in place in case 
of an emergency. 
 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
PUBLIC OUTREACH IN DECEMBER: 
Santa Drop-Off Schmitt Real Estate  
Stanley Switlik Reader of the Month School Drop-Off 
Deliver Santa to Community Park  
Deliver Santa to Stanley Switlik  
Latin Music Festival Standby  
 
 
ACTIVITIES ATTENDED IN DECEMBER: 
Weekly Director Call (4) 
City Council Meeting  
KCB Meeting  
Leadership Monroe Board Meeting  
Hazard Vulnerability Analysis Retreat – Fisherman’s Hospital  
MCFR Hot Shot Graduation  
Santa’s Caravan  
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